## MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES VILLAGE OF BARRINGTON HILLS Cook County, Illinois November 19, 1957

The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of Barrington
Hills was held Tuesday evening, November 19th, 1957 at Mr. Dallstream's
home on Brinker Road. Roll was called. Mr. Dallstream, Mr. Caesar,
Mr. Stresen-Reuter and Mrs. Bard were present. Mr. Goltra, Mr.
Grace, and Mr. Motter were absent. Mr. Canby, Mr. Olson, and
Mr. Shaw, chairman of the Planning Commission were also present.
Mr. Hartmann was absent. The minutes of the meeting of October
28th were read and corrected, and as so corrected were approved.

Mr. Borah's plan for his Barrington-Donlea Subdivision was studied and discussed by the Board. They made two recommendations: that the proposed Barrington Hills Road be re-named to avoid confusion, and that the size of the lots be changed to conform to the minimum average width required by the Zoning Ordinance of the Village. The Subdivision Plan was then referred to the Planning Commission for action.

It was suggested that a uniform type of reflective street sign should be a required in the Village. This matter was referred to Mr. Caesar's committee for a report.

Mr. Dallstream reported on three matters of interest to our Village: 1. There is to be a Public Hearing in Lake County in December regarding re-zoning large areas of Lake County.

He suggested that as many of the Trustees as possible might like to attend. 2. The Material Services Corporation has acquired land between Algonquin Road and Higgins Road, across from the present gravel pit on Algonquin Road, with the expectation of excavating for gravel. There will be apublic hearing in Kane County on this matter, and it was thought members of the Planning Commission should look into this and attend the hearing.

3. The President reported there is great pressure for a Hot Rod track between Magnusson's and Higgins Road.

Mr. Stresen-Reuter reported that Arnold Scherring has been notified of his appointment as Marshall with limited duties.

Mr. Canby advised the Board that before the Village can collect fuel tax, a census must be taken of the municipality. Mrs. Bard was asked to see that this census is made.

Mr. Caesar presented his committee's report on the proposed road requirements for subdivisions. After discussion, the report was tabled to lay over to the next meeting when more Board Members should be present.

The Liquor Ordinance and the Publis Service Franchise were presented, but no action was taken because of a lack of a quorum of Trustees.

Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

President.

Frances Fett amold, Clerk